STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 APRIL 2015

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	2 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
One member of the public raised a complaint about the road sweeper not doing a complete and proper job - they seem to leave out some of Hillside Road.  This complaint has been raised in the past.

It was agreed that Cllr Courts and the clerk would contact WODC about the issue and ask them to provide a route map and dates when the sweeper is due.   
1006
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Knight, County Cllr Hudspeth.
1007
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1008
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 16 March 2015 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
1009
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Cllr Courts raised the subject of the consultation of the West Oxfordshire Local Plan.

He also wanted to make people aware of signing up to the planning alerts to ensure people are aware of what planning applications are happening near to them.  WODC are not obliged to write to all neighbouring properties to the development.

Cllr Courts wanted to ensure that the Parish Council were aware of the planning application relating to 22 Church Lane, Part change of use of garage with room above to separate dwelling to include external staircase as he had received feedback from some residents.  The Council confirmed that they were aware of the application.


Cllr Courts left the meeting at 20.26.

1010
West Oxfordshire Local Plan 2011-2031 Consultation

Documentation had been received for comment.


RESOLVED

THAT, nothing untoward was contained in the document and therefore no comment 
needed to be made.

Affordable housing was discussed at this point.  It was agreed that given the length of time it took to get the new affordable housing scheme through and built, that the clerk would contact WODC and ask if they are considering any further developments in the village.
1011
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Emergency plan update


It was agreed that this item was complete and could be removed from the agenda.


-
Winter preparation 14/15



It was agreed that this item was no longer applicable and could be removed from 

the agenda until September 15.


-
Contribution request - churchyard maintenance at St Mary’s Church, Steeple Barton



A £500 contribution had been requested towards the annual maintenance of the 

churchyard.



RESOLVED


THAT, £500 would be donated.  This was proposed by Cllr Giles and seconded by 

Cllr Hinton.
1012
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


The clerk had received a phone call from a resident in Jervis Close complaining 


about people misusing the new one way system.  People had been entering the road 

via the ‘no entry’ end and nearly causing accidents.  



The subject was discussed and it was agreed that there was no benefit to the one 

way system.  It would be more useful blocking the exit up and laying the area to car 

parking spaces to help with the parking problem in the surrounding area.  


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact WODC and suggest that the one way system


be blocked up at the exit onto Fleming Drive and be used as additional parking.

(b)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



Awaiting installation.

(c)
Bulletin and Website



Lack of volunteers to deliver the bulletin each month had led to Ruth Henderson 

suggesting a village website.  She thought people might prefer this format for 


receiving village news instead of receiving hardcopies.


It was agreed that this subject would be left on the agenda for further discussion at 

the next meeting, allowing time to get a few comments from other people.

(d)
Youth group leader recognition


Cllr Dyer had been approached about recognising the long standing hard work and 

commitment to the community of both Rachel Lawmon and Gill Elliot.  They had 

both been guide leaders for over 20 years and it was felt that their efforts should be 

recognised.  Discussions were had about the best way of recognising their long 


standing service.
 

RESOLVED


THAT, both parties would be presented with a certificate, to be presented to them 

at a village function.  Nominating them for a possible OBE or MBE was also 


discussed.  This was proposed by Cllr Giles and seconded by Cllr Gardner.  


Cllr Giles volunteered to source certificates and frames.
1013 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1014
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson confirmed that from September there would be five classes instead of four and that Mrs Evans and Mrs Collins were leaving.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





- Blocked ditch opposite school playing field – awaiting action to be taken by the 

land owner.



- Overgrown foliage, Moles Lane



OCC had served a 28 days’ notice to residents to clear the foliage. Awaiting next 


steps. 


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


- S4 service 



Cllr Dyer confirmed that a 6 month contract for the shuttle bus system had been 

secured, commencing 31 May, and emphasised the need to use the service 


otherwise it could well stop at the end of the contract.   Cllr Dyer planned to have a 

meeting with the bus users to gauge reactions.


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



- Contribution towards maintenance of new toilets


RESOLVED


THAT, £2,500 would be donated towards maintaining the new toilets.   



Amounts to be contributed going forward would be reviewed annually in line 
actual running costs and all other financial commitments held by the Parish 
Council.


Cllr Hinton confirmed that all funding had now been secured for the new building 
work and so plans to begin were imminent.


(e)
Arts and Leisure






1015
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


22 Church Lane, Part change of use of garage with room above to separate dwelling to 
include external staircase.  The majority of the council did not object to this application, 
however, Cllr Gardner asked it be noted that she was opposed to it.
1016
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



April 2015)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 20 April 2015 




Grass cutting, M&D Gardening Services = £295.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1017
To receive items for next agenda

- Traffic mirror at the junction of the Duns Tew Road and the B4030 - the clerk was asked to contact OCC for recommendations on a suitable contractor who could replace the mirror pole and ensure the mirror is securely fitted.

- Bulletin and Website
1018
AOB 

1019
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18 May 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
4



  Signed .............................................


